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Before the  
House Committee on Health  

and 
House Committee on Intrastate Commerce 

Tuesday, February 12, 2019 
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State Capitol, Conference Room 329 
 

On the following measure: 
H.B. 221, Proposed H.D. 1, RELATING TO DENTAL ASSISTANTS 

 
Chair Mizuno, Chair Ohno, and Members of the Committees: 

 My name is Paul Guevara, D.M.D., M.D.S., and I am the Chairperson of the 

Board of Dentistry (Board).  The Board offers comments on this bill, as it has not had an 

opportunity to review and discuss this version of the bill at a publicly noticed Board 

meeting.  However, the Board has opposed similar measures in the past. 

The purposes of this bill are to require the Board to: (1) establish a regulatory 

structure for the regulation of dental assistants in Hawaii; and (2) submit to the 

Legislature no later than 20 days prior to the convening of the Regular Session of 20201 

a report detailing the rules adopted pursuant to section 1 of the bill. 

The apparent intent of this bill is to ensure the health, safety, and well-being of 

the State’s consumers.  However, the Board has serious concerns about this bill as 

written because the language is too restrictive, the timeline to promulgate rules are 

not feasible, and it does not offer practical options to become a dental assistant in 

Hawaii.   

The bill requires, among other things, passing the certification examination 

administered by the Dental Assisting National Board, Inc. (DANB).  The Board is 

concerned that due to the vagueness of the language in the bill (i.e., not naming the 

specific examination), the Board has no direction in determining the appropriate 

examination the applicant must take.  For the Committee’s information, DANB offers 

the National Entry-Level Dental Assistant (NELDA) certification and the Certified 

                                                 
1 Section 2, page 2, line 6 of proposed H.D.1 provides that the Board shall submit a report detailing its 
rules no later than 20 days prior to the convening of the Regular Session of 2019.  It should be corrected 
to reflect the Regular Session of 2020.    
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Dental Assistant (CDA) certification.  Both certifications require passage of specific 

component exams.   

DANB certification can be cost prohibitive for some individuals.  DANB 

examination costs range from $375 for the NELDA examinations to $425 for the 

CDA examinations.  Further, there are only two testing sites in the State, which are 

located on Maui and Oahu.  Dental assistants from the Big Island, Kauai, Lanai and 

Molokai would be required to travel to either Oahu or Maui, and incur not only the 

examination costs, but also the travel costs. This is clearly a disproportionate 

hardship on neighbor island dental assistants and may discourage them from the 

profession. 

In addition, not everyone performs well on written examinations, and some 

may have difficulty passing the test, even if their work performance is sound.  A 

significant reduction in the workforce of dental assistants would not be in the best 

interests of the public. 

Currently, dental assistants must be trained in sterilization and disinfection 

procedures that meet Occupational Safety and Health Administration standards and 

Centers for Disease Control and Prevention and American Dental Association 

guidelines, as well as training on ethics, patient record keeping, patient 

confidentiality, and cardiopulmonary resuscitation, as found in Hawaii Administrative 

Rules (HAR) section 16-79-69.5.  The training courses must be provided by 

approved sponsors pursuant to HAR section 16-79-142.  

The administrative rules also provide language that specifically prohibits 

dental assistants from performing certain work.  This includes, but is not limited to, 

work that is irreversible as to cause change in the affected hard or soft tissues, as 

well as work that is permanent or may require reconstructive or corrective 

procedures. 

For the Committee’s information, the January 2018 Office of the Auditors' 

Sunrise Analysis: Regulation of Dental Assistants, Report No. 18-02 estimates that 

the total number of dental assistants in Hawaii are between 2,000 to 4,000.  The 

Auditor recommended that the Legislature adopt a tiered regulatory scheme for the 
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profession of dental assisting under which dental assistants must comply with 

regulatory requirements before performing duties that may reasonably affect patient 

health, safety, or welfare.  However, dental assistants whose practices are limited to 

more entry-level duties that do not reasonably endanger patient health, safety, or 

welfare do not require any credential to perform those duties.   

Furthermore, the bill also requires that all dental assistants have a high school 

diploma or passed the general education development test.  Passage of this bill would 

prevent high school students who are currently attending health-related workforce 

training in their high schools from meaningfully participating in the assigned work of a 

dental office.  This bill would also prevent those who have not graduated from high 

school or earned a general equivalency diploma to qualify for certification.    

Accordingly, the Board supports statutory changes to establish a logical tiered 

approach to the regulation of dental assistants at all levels, as recommended by the 

January 2018 Auditor’s report.  This tiered approach would be an improvement over 

the current system, and public health would not be put at any undue risk.  In addition, 

the Board requests that it be provided an appropriate amount of time to discuss with 

stakeholders the promulgation of its rules.   The requirement that the Board 

promulgate rules and report to the Legislature no later than 20 days prior to the 

convening of the Regular Session of 2020 is not feasible. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to testify on this bill.  
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Hawaii Dental Association 
 
 

To:  The House Committees on Health and Intrastate Commerce 

Time/Date: 8:30 a.m., February 12, 2019 

Location: Capitol Conference Room 329 

Re:  HB 221, Relating to Dental Assistants 

 
 
Aloha Chair Mizuno, Chair Ohno, and members of the committees:  
 
The Hawaii Dental Association (HDA) is a statewide professional membership organization 
comprised of approximately 950-member dentists. HDA and its members are committed to 
protecting the oral health and well-being of the people of Hawaii, from keiki to kupuna and 
everyone in between. 
 
HB 221, proposed HD 1, establishes a tiered approach and framework of minimum 
qualifications for dental assistants.  In January 2018, the State’s legislative auditor finalized a 
report which recommended that the State consider a “tiered regulatory framework” for dental 
assistants.  The auditor’s report noted that such tiered regulatory frameworks have been 
adopted by many other states and provided examples of them. HDA is committed to advance 
the oral health of Hawaii residents and has participated along with dozens of stakeholders in 
the formation of the state’s oral health strategic plan. We therefore support the intent of this 
measure and wish to be part of ongoing public conversations concerning its implementation 
provisions.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to testify in support of this measure. 
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Testimony in Support of HB 221 HD1, Relating to Dental Assistants 

Ellie Kelley-Miyashiro, RDH, BS 

Hawaii Dental Hygienists’ Association Past President/Regulations and Practice Chairperson 2018-2019 

February 10, 2019 

Dear Chair Mizuno and Respected Members of the Committee on Health: 

The Hawaii Dental Hygienists’ Association (HDHA) supports the intent of HB 221 HD1. We applaud your 
leadership in initiating this important safety measure during the 2019 legislative session. 
 
Currently, dental assistants in Hawai‘i do not need any specific education or other qualifications and are 
unregulated by the State. In Hawai‘i, Dental Assistants are identified in statute and administrative rule as 
unlicensed auxiliary personnel who perform supportive dental procedures under the direct supervision, 
direction, evaluation, and responsibility of a licensed dentist. Training for dental assistant duties is typically 
done on-the-job by the supervising dentist and/or another assistant, and varies from office to office and from 
dentist to dentist. This “on-the-job” method of training creates patient dental care with little, to no 
standardization. It also creates an environment where dental assistants can risk public safety and practice 
beyond their allowable duties, due to the absence of, or limited knowledge of, the Hawaii Revised Statutes 
and Hawaii Administrative Rules.  
   
It has been determined by the State auditor that several tasks, routinely performed by dental assistants in 
Hawai‘i, can and do pose a reasonable risk of injury to patients.  Tasks such as, proper infection control and 
sterilization, radiation exposure, use of sharp instruments to remove excess cement or other materials within 
the mouth, or possible aspiration while taking intraoral impressions, all pose some risk to patients.  Because 
of this risk, HDHA believes all Dental Assistants should be uniformly trained and certified via the Dental 
Assisting National Board or another means measurable by the State, creating a way to monitor this 
important profession.  
 
HDHA does have concerns with HD1 regarding a tiered approach with a Basic Level dental assistant.  We 
feel this would still allow for an “on-the-job” approach to training a new dental assistant, which would be a 
similar scenario to what is currently happening If no legal requirement is set in place to require standardized 
training for all dental assistants, we feel no real change will occur. The intent of this measure is clearly to 
increase public safety, so to allow a “same case scenario” is not an effective use of legislators time nor is it 
in the best interest of the public.   
   
HDHA thanks you for your time and consideration of HB 221 HD1.  As always, The Hawaii Dental 
Hygienists' Association would like to convey our core desire that dentists, hygienists and dental assistants 
continue to be integral members of the oral health team, and feel that the public is best served and 
protected when all members of the Oral Health workforce are properly trained, certified and regulated.   
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 

l—l@\/\/<:|ii
lDer‘\1'c:l Hygienists‘ Association
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Ashley Trapp Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am in support of HB 221.  

  

I am a practicing dental hygienist and it is a constant battle to continuously enforce such 
hings as infection control and radiology safety to asistants that simply have not been 
required to learn the basics of being in the dental office. Training on the job can only go 
so far. Often times assistants return to bad habits as soon as they are reminded. 
Requiring a certification would ensure that they thoroughly understand why theses 
regulations are in palce and how they protect not only the office members but our 
patients as well.  

  

Thank you  

 



I am a dental hygienist and I am in 
support of bill 221 that requires to 
establish a way to regulate the dental 
assistants in Hawaii. Currently, there is 
no education or additional qualifications 
and requirements that are asked of the 
dental assistants in our state.  There are 
many different duties that the dental 
assistants perform that can pose as a 
risk to the patients safety. Therefore, I 
ask that that the jobs of dental 
assistants be regulated and get proper 
training from the state or their national 
dental assisting board. Thank you for 
your time and consideration. 

Beverly Duyan, RDH.
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rica a Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am in support of bill HB 221 

 



HB-221 
Submitted on: 2/10/2019 1:17:31 PM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/12/2019 8:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization 
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Leonard Chong  Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am in support of bill BH 221.  
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Jessica Lozano Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Health professionals are regulated and certified to treat patients. Dental assistants 
should be held to the same standards for the safety of patients.  
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Rona Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am in support of Bill HB 221 

 



Petition to Submit Testimony in Support of HB221 HD1 

Petition summary and 
background: 

As Registered Dental Hygienists in the state of Hawaii, we SUPPORT HB221 HD1. 

In State Statute, Dental Assistants have clearly delineated allowable/prohibited duties, 

but no regulation or licensing of Dental Assistants is required in the state of Hawaii. 

The majority of Hawaii Dental Assistants are trained on the job by other Dental 

Assistants or their supervising Dentist.  

According to the State auditor, several duties routinely performed by Dental 

Assistants in Hawaii can and do pose a reasonable risk of injury to patients. Because 

of this risk, we believe Dental Assistants should be uniformly trained and certified via 

the Dental Assisting National Board or another means measurable by the State. We 

feel the proposed basic-level Dental Assistant option should NOT be included in order 

to have standardized training of all Dental Assistants in the State of Hawaii. 

 Upon completion of certification, the State can then properly regulate licenses. 
 

Action petitioned for: We, the undersigned, are concerned citizens who urge our leaders to act now 

to Support HB221 HD1 requesting the Board of Dentistry to adopt rules 

requiring certification of dental assistants by the Dental Assisting National 

Board or other State-approved certification for the public's safety. 
 

Printed name Signature Address Comment Date 

Shirley Chun, RDH 

Jamie Tengan, RDH 

Faye Fox, RDH 

Darlee Motosue, RDH 

Audra Dennis, RDH 

Gaea Tunnissen, RDH 

 

scpinksky@gmail.com 

jamzan10@gmail.com 

fnf1464@gmail.com 

dkmotosue@yahoo.com 

oceanbreeze@gci.net 

gaea.tunnissen@gmail.com 
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Arimxay Varel, RDH 

Ariel Ita, RDH 

Jennifer Shiroma, RDH 

Christine Schroeder. RDH 

Cynthia Taylor, RDH 

Chelsea Acob, RDH 

Lorie Calma, RDH 

Linda Kang, RDH 

Andrea Hetherington, RDH 

Susan Eladnani, RDH 

Iris Woolsey, RDH 

Crystal Egusa, RDH 

Samantha Fisher, RDH 

Kim Schneider, RDH 

Marilyn Nonaka, RDH 

Stacy Matsuyama, RDH 

Tabitha Kukahiko, RDH 

Marie Duke, RDH 

Rayann Bautista Echavez, RDH 

Anna Akaka, RDH 

Kyoko Tomita, RDH 

Candace Kawakami, RDH 

Tori Clegg, RDH 

Melorie Yuen, RDH 

Michelle Estakaya, RDH 

Donna Christman,RDH 

Tracy Furukawa, RDH 

Caroline Kanno, RDH 

Chanda Park, RDH 

Maile Mokulehua, RDH 

Jan Migita, RDH 

Steffany Giammalvo, RDH 

aavarel19@gmail.com 

ariel1214@yahoo.com 

jshiroma@hawaiifamilydental.co
m 

dnqtrdh808@gmail.com 

cynktaylor@gmail.com 

cjba@hawaii.edu 

l0121376@aol.com 

lindakan@hawaii.edu 

ajh.rdh13@gmail.com 

susaneladnani@gmail.com 

igttwink@hawaii.rr.com 

cegusa@gmail.com 

samjfisher@yahoo.com 

kschneider@hawaii.rr.com 

texaninhawaii@gmail.com 

smsekioka@gmail.com 

tabitha4avon@yahoo.com 

maduke92254@gmail.com 

rayannrdh@gmail.com 

annaakaka@gmail.com 

kyotokomrdh@gmail.com 

denniskawakami@hawaii.rr.om 

tlegg09@gmail.com 

melorieyuen@gmail.com 

estamichelle@gmail.com 

dchristman76@gmail.com 

alanandtracy@hawaiiantel.net 

smile@hawaiidentaltemp.com 

chandapark@gmail.com 

41dash@gmail.com 

migitajans@gmail.com 
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Mavis Gushiken, RDH 

Shori Patten, RDH 

Jackie Sawai, RDH 

Valerie Zukeran, RDH 

Stacie Okihara, RDH 

Jaimie Yuen, RDH 

Sandy Bangert, RDH 

Natasha Fong, RDH 

Kimi Yagi, RDH 

Jessica Busby, RDH 

Samantha Boroff, RDH 

Alaina Pacheco, RDH 

Emeraude Thai, RDH 

Audra Nakamatsu, RDH 

Nahoku Keala, RDH 

Katrina Dela Cruz, RDH 

Carly Takara, RDH 

Gayle Chang, RDH 

Donna Altshul, RDH 

Mikiel Lina Agoy, RDH 

Allie Jefferies, RDH 

Carolyn Nacapuy, RDH 

Elsie Santos, RDH 

Janice Blaser, RDH 

Jennifer Fajardo, RDH 

Erica Tabalba, RDH 

Nicole Florendo-Serai, RDH 

Gail Pang, RDH 

Deb Mapel, RDH 

Karen Nagamine, RDH 

Amy Tsubota-Cruz, RDH 

Shirley Li, RDH 

steffgiammanlvo@gmail.com 

mavisg808@hawaii.rr.com 

shori21@aol.com 

jackiesawai@gmail.com 

theheartofbusiness@gmail.com 

skye_lar@hotmail.com 

jyuen001@hawaii.rr.com 

skirkoski@icloud.com 

fongn@hawaii.edu 

kannyagi@gmail.com 

jessica_mowder@hotmail.com 

boroff.212@osu.edu 

amprdh555@gmail.com 

amythai@msn.com 

anakamatsu@hotmail.com 

nahokukeala@gmail.com 

ktdlcr@yahoo.com 

cftakara@gmail.com 

gchang50@gmail.com 

daltshul@westhawaiichc.org 

m.linardh@gmail.com 

alliejefferiesrdh@gmail.com 

battulayan@yahoo.com 

nontoxic808@gmail.com 

alohajuice@hotmail.com 

healthysmile@yahoo.com 

etabalba@gmail.com 

localgirl521@yahoo.com 

batsnookums@yahoo.com 

dmapel@hawaii.edu 

cn1cn2605@yahoo.com 

aimsstsu@gmail.com 
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Brenda Yospe, RDH 

Megumi Kodama, RDH 

Yvette Like, RDH 

Mie Choe, RDH 

Diane Clements, RDH 

Theresa Brown, RDH 

Sarah Kolar, RDH 

Michelle Baniaga, RDH 

Robyn McCarthy, RDH 

Marian Manoais, RDH 

Lenora Marks, RDH 

Janet Ancheta, RDH 

Jamie Pang, RDH 

Lehua Bolton, RDH 

Dollcy Gebauer, RDH 

Joanne Takahashi, RDH 

Melinda Lau, RDH 

Lori Tamayori, RDH 

Dawn Teshima, RDH 

Raynette Kodama, RDH 

Tori Clegg, RDH 

Joycelyn Swan, RDH 

Karen Guevarra, RDH 

Joana Shin, RDH 

Noelani Greene, RDH 

Christen Coloma, RDH 

Gerraine Hignite, RDH 

Rachel Ament, RDH 

Linda Austin, RDH 

Pearl Arrington, RDH 

Elaine Baker, RDH 

Lesley Barangan, RDH 

sara_li88@ymail.com 

byospe@hotmail.com 

megu2_4@hotmail.com 

kaiulani67@yahoo.com 

mrainbow0220@gmail.com 

clementsd002@hawaii.rr.com 

terri4brown@aol.com 

skolar.rdh@gmail.com 

michellehullrdh@hotmail.com 

mccarthyrdh@gmail.com 

dentalhygienist07@yahoo.com 

leimarks@yahoo.com 

janetancheta9@gmail.com 

Opbpep@aol.com 

lehuakaala@yahoo.com 

Dollcydonesa@yahoo.com 

jtaki808@gmail.com 

Mellau@gmail.com 

misoyucky@gmail.com 

det@hawaii.rr.com 

raynettekodama@hawaii.rr.com 

Tclegg09@gmail.com 

jwan02@hotmail.com 

joyerz@aol.com 

Joana.choy@gmail.com 

jusnoe@aol.com 

christen.coloma@gmail.com 

gerrainehignite@gmail.com 

Rachelqryan@gmail.com 

linda.austin@doh.hawaii.gov 

pmardh@aol.com 

kulasky11@google.com 
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Karen Bardin-Billman, RDH 

Shelbi Barroga, RDH 

Aileen Bisquera-Ng, RDH 

Sandra Boggess, RDH 

Madeleine Budde, RDH 

Miyuki Butrick, RDH 

Loreizl Cahinhinan, RDH 

Traci Chang, RDH 

Ja'Nae Chaves, RDH 

Penny Ching, RDH 

Carolyn Chun, RDH 

Caitlyn Curammeng, RDH 

Misty Debebar, RDH 

Judith Dodson, RDH 

Brittany Drake, RDH 

Heather Dressel, RDH 

Ashley Eastman, RDH 

Markee Estioko, RDH 

Chelsey Flores, RDH 

Nami Foree, RDH 

Vanessa Frerk, RDH 

Melissa Frommer, RDH 

Kris Gabriel, RDH 

Christopher Gamboa, RDH 

Jan Gibson, RDH 

Candis Goto, RDH 

Lois Goto, RDH 

Amber Harris, RDH 

Barbara Hashimoto, RDH 

Melody Hayase, RDH 

Leanne Higa, RDH 

Nicole Ibarra, RDH 

lesleyjaimie@gmail.com 

kbillman2001@yahoo.com 

shelbib@hawaii.edu 

AileenieB22@aol.com 

girlfriend 1969@aol.com 

jc45budde@yahoo.com 

m.butrick@yahoo.com 

loreizl1@gmail.com 

tracichang7@gmail.com 

JADINZ1@yahoo.com 

pennylee@hawaii.edu 

chunster74@yahoo.com 

caitlyncurammeng@gmail.com 

m.debebar@yahoo.com 

jet4_50@hotmail.com 

bjaco@iupui.edu 

heather.dressel@gmail.com 

Ashleyeastmanrdh@gmail.com 

markee.estioko@gmail.com 

chels.flores@gmail.com 

namiforee@hawaii.rr.com 

vfrerk@hotmail.com 

frommerm001@gmail.com 

gabrielf001@hawaii.rr.com 

chris.gamboa.rdh@gmail.com 

evergreen360@aol.com 

rabbitus1959@gmail.com 

go2lois@gmail.com 

amberboyless@yahoo.com 

bwhashi@gmail.com 

mhayase@hawaii.edu 

higaleanne@gmail.com 
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Lisa Inaba, RDH 

Sunny Ivanyi, RDH 

Cathy Kagawa, RDH 

Susan Kahawai, RDH 

Marrissa Kaili-Frank, RDH 

Debra Kailiwai, RDH 

Norine Kalaiwaa, RDH 

Christos Kalesperides, RDH 

Lauren Kam-Felipe, RDH 

Kerilyn Kaopuiki, RDH 

Valerie Keliihoomalu, RDH 

Erin Kihara, RDH 

Violet Kitamori, RDH 

Dana Kokubun, RDH 

Mary Kunimura, RDH 

Robyn Kurahara, RDH 

Brianna Lee, RDH 

Nancy Lee, RDH 

Katie Lyles, RDH 

Myra Macapinlac, RDH 

Nora Macaraeg, RDH 

Laura Mallery-Sayre, RDH 

Alyson Martin, RDH 

Maile Mathison, RDH 

Ruth Mc Caffrey, RDH 

Jennifer McKig, RDH 

Michele McTague 

Jeannette Vences, RDH 

Kira Lynn Minato, RDH 

Cheryl Nakagawa. RDH 

Catherine Nakamura, RDH 

Kelly Nance, RDH 

nicolecvibarra@hotmail.com 

inabal001@hawaii.rr.com 

talk2sunn@yahoo.com 

catkagawa@gmail.com 
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alymartinrdh@gmail.com 

mai_tai9@hotmail.com 

lorraine1000@hawaii.rr.com 

splash4@mac.com 

rdhshel.mctague@gmail.com 

Jeannette.vences@gmail.com 

kiraminato@yahoo.com 

cherylnaka2@aol.com 

katnak@yahoo.com 
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Michelle Nicotre, RDH 

Noelle Nyquist, RDH 

Kathleen Oide, RDH 

Jessica Oliviera, RDH 

Julee Omori, RDH 

Kristine Osada, RDH 

Arlene Palileo-Noel, RDH 

Vicki Phan, RDH 

Jennifer Pirie, RDH 

Janet Quinn-Chun, RDH 

Adrienne Ragasa, RDH 

Alana Rarick, RDH 

Naomi Rhodes, RDH 

Daryl Robertson, RDH 

Kari Rodrigues, RDH 

Audree Roman, RDH 

Peggi Rossi, RDH 

Marian Rubino, RDH 

Tami Ryan, RDH 

Joelle Sato, RDH 

Rebecca Schaupp, RDH 

Marilyn Shrive, RDH 

Carol Smith, RDH 

Diana Smith, RDH 

Justin Stanton, RDH 

Jennifer Takata, RDH 

Heaven Tancayo, RDH 

Rhonda Tengan, RDH 

Linda Tesar-Amimoto, RDH 

Marianne Timmerman, RDH 

Kelsie Torres, RDH 

Ashley Trapp, RDH 

nancekellyann@gmail.com 

mnicotre@yahoo.com 

serrano.noelle@yahoo.com 

gkoide@hotmail.com 

joliviera.rdh@gmail.com 

juleeo@hawaii.edu 
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peggijudd@yahoo.com 
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browner4@hawaii.rr.com 

Jakcsato@hawaii.edu 

rebeschaupp@gmail.com 

ms_romuar@msn.com 

Carol_Smith@adidam.org 

dgsinhawaii@gmail.com 

justinstantonrdh@gmail.com 

jen.takata@gmail.com 

Kamalei006@gmail.com 

rhondah212@gmail.com 

lindatesaramimoto@earthlink.net  

got.floss@hotmail.com 

ktorres7@hawaii.edu 
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Michele Tui, RDH 

Erin Twohy, RDH 

Joyce Yamada, RDH 

Rachelle Ventura, RDH 

Hillary Vidinhar, RDH 

Rosemary Vierra, RDH 

Sharon Walker, RDH 

LaJon Weaver, RDH 

Marcie Wong, RDH 

Joni Wood, RDH 

Deborah Wyly, RDH 

Kimi Yagi, RDH 

Janice Yap, RDH 

Daphne Yoshikawa, RDH 
 

trappa@hawaii.edu 

mctui@hotmail.com 

erintwohy@gmail.com 

yamadajo@hawaii.edu 

rgventurardh@gmail.com 

hillhogg_1@yahoo.com 

rivierra@hawaii.edu 

producehealth@gmail.com 

lovejoyonmaui@aim.com 

marz656@hotmail.com 

woodc007@hawaii.rr.com 

debby.wyly@gmail.com 

kannyagi@gmail.com 

janicex@hawaii.edu 

aieasf@yahoo.com 
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HB-221 
Submitted on: 2/10/2019 10:39:59 PM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/12/2019 8:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

lisa forbes Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

As a dental professional in the community, I support this bill and its intent to prioritize 
public safety in regards to dental assistants lacking formal training and certifications. 
Because dental assistants lack this formal training, there is little to no standardization of 
care for patients, and dental assistants are often performing tasks that are well beyond 
their scope of practice with no education in patient safety. For example, there is no 
education on infection control, radiation exposure, sharps management, the use of 
sharp instruments to help assist the dentist with removal of crowns, etc. 
Therefore, having regulation on dental assistants training would help provide a better 
standard of care to all patients.  

However, I would like to express a concern regarding the bill. The tier level of assistants 
allows for the lowest level of Assistants  opportunities to learn "on the job". Sometimes 
when this happens, the lack of knowledge and no standardization can lead to harm to 
patients and performing tasks outside of their scope of practice. This level basically 
allows for dental assistants to remain unregulated creating  little to no change. 

Because dental assistants play an important supporting role to dental healthcare, I 
believe the public deserves to be best served and protected. Proper education and 
regulation of dental assistants will help provide this kind of high level care.  

 



HB-221 
Submitted on: 2/10/2019 1:38:37 PM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/12/2019 8:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization 
Testifier 
Position 

Present at 
Hearing 

Sandra Jamilla Individual Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

"I am in support of bill HB 221" 

 



HB-221 
Submitted on: 2/11/2019 10:03:20 AM 
Testimony for HLT on 2/12/2019 8:30:00 AM 

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 
Present at 

Hearing 

Norman S. Chun Individual Comments No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am a practicing dentist in Hawaii for 38 years and I support the intent of the bill. 
However, the implementation is near impossible and not practical as written. A study will 
be needed to involve all the parties such as Kapiolani Community College DA school, 
private and public clinics and other vocational schools. A multi level certification 
structure needs to be established to help general practitioners vs specialist. 

Respectfully, 

Dr. Norman S Chun 

 



Testimony in Support of HB 221 HD1, Relating to Dentistry  

Diane M. Brucato, RDH, EF, BS, FAADH  

February 11, 2019  

Dear Chair Mizuno and Respected Members of the Committee on Health: 

As a practicing dental hygienist on the Big island of Hawaii since 1992, I support the intent of HB 221 HD1 to protect 
public safety.   

Dental Assistants in Hawaii are defined in Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS) and Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR)  as 
unlicensed auxiliary personnel who perform supportive dental procedures under the direct supervision, direction, 
evaluation, and responsibility of a licensed dentist. More often than not, they are trained on the job, often by other 
dental assistants, and varying from office to office.  There is no standardized education, testing, certification or 
licensure required by the state of Hawaii.  Because of this, there is no standardized level of care for safety, 
particularly with procedures like Aseptic technique, Infection Control, Sterilization, and even Radiography, where “x-
rays” are often freely taken repeatedly to ‘get the right angle”, needlessly exposing the patients to excess radiation, to 
see what needs to be seen. If they had standardized training, the quality of radiographs would be consistent, the first 
time, almost everytime.  The public has no way of knowing the level of care, skill, or judgment they are receiving.  
There is no requirement to post any training they have received, if any. In addition, dental assistants can easily risk 
public safety by practicing beyond their allowable duties, often due to their own ignorance of the HRS or HAR, 
trusting the dentist to stay within the law and naively doing whatever he/she asks them to do. 

Without standardized training and testing, Dental Assistants unknowingly pose a risk to public safety.  Standardized 
education and testing by the Dental Assisting National Board and certification by the State, could provide a 
reasonable way to regulate this profession for the safety of the public.   

As HB 221 HD 1 provides a Basic entry level tier for dental assistants, requiring only an age limit and high school 
diploma to work as a dental assistant, the standard of care here in Hawaii won’t necessarily change at all!   There is 
no requirement for dental offices to practice beyond the current status quo.  In addition, allowing such a low standard, 
with no requirement to post dental assistants training or certification, leaves the public in the dark with regard to who 
is providing their care or if it is even legal for a dental assistant to provide the procedures they receive.  I see no point 
in putting time and energy into this bill, considering the provision for status quo.  Why not raise the bar for the people 
of Hawaii by providing the public with a higher standard of care and ensure their safety with standardized education 
and regulation of dental assistants?  Will it cost more for dental assistants to receive this?  Yes.  However, it is an 
investment that will build self esteem along with serving public care and safety.    

Please consider passing HB 221 HD1 with amendments that are forward thinking and put public safety first.   

Thank you for your consideration.  

Diane Brucato, RDH, EF, BS, FAADH 
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February 11, 2019  

Dear Chair Mizuno and Respected Members of the Committee on Health: 

As a practicing dental hygienist on the Big island of Hawaii since 1992, I support the intent of HB 221 HD1 to protect 
public safety.   

Dental Assistants in Hawaii are defined in Hawaii Revised Statutes (HRS) and Hawaii Administrative Rules (HAR)  as 
unlicensed auxiliary personnel who perform supportive dental procedures under the direct supervision, direction, 
evaluation, and responsibility of a licensed dentist. More often than not, they are trained on the job, often by other 
dental assistants, and varying from office to office.  There is no standardized education, testing, certification or 
licensure required by the state of Hawaii.  Because of this, there is no standardized level of care for safety, 
particularly with procedures like Aseptic technique, Infection Control, Sterilization, and even Radiography, where “x-
rays” are often freely taken repeatedly to ‘get the right angle”, needlessly exposing the patients to excess radiation, to 
see what needs to be seen. If they had standardized training, the quality of radiographs would be consistent, the first 
time, almost everytime.  The public has no way of knowing the level of care, skill, or judgment they are receiving.  
There is no requirement to post any training they have received, if any. In addition, dental assistants can easily risk 
public safety by practicing beyond their allowable duties, often due to their own ignorance of the HRS or HAR, 
trusting the dentist to stay within the law and naively doing whatever he/she asks them to do. 

Without standardized training and testing, Dental Assistants unknowingly pose a risk to public safety.  Standardized 
education and testing by the Dental Assisting National Board and certification by the State, could provide a 
reasonable way to regulate this profession for the safety of the public.   

As HB 221 HD 1 provides a Basic entry level tier for dental assistants, requiring only an age limit and high school 
diploma to work as a dental assistant, the standard of care here in Hawaii won’t necessarily change at all!   There is 
no requirement for dental offices to practice beyond the current status quo.  In addition, allowing such a low standard, 
with no requirement to post dental assistants training or certification, leaves the public in the dark with regard to who 
is providing their care or if it is even legal for a dental assistant to provide the procedures they receive.  I see no point 
in putting time and energy into this bill, considering the provision for status quo.  Why not raise the bar for the people 
of Hawaii by providing the public with a higher standard of care and ensure their safety with standardized education 
and regulation of dental assistants?  Will it cost more for dental assistants to receive this?  Yes.  However, it is an 
investment that will build self esteem along with serving public care and safety.    

Please consider passing HB 221 HD1 with amendments that are forward thinking and put public safety first.   

Thank you for your consideration.  

Diane Brucato, RDH, EF, BS, FAADH 
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